
 

 

Memorandum  
Planning & Development Services Division 

 
 

To:  Planning and Public Works Committee 

From: Jessica Henry, Project Planner  

Date:  March 24, 2016   

RE:  Spirit Energy, LLC (Starbucks): A Site Development Plan, Landscape 
Plan, Lighting Plan, Architectural Elevations and an Architect's Statement 

of Design for a 0.31 acre tract of land zoned “PC” Planned Commercial 
District located in the southwest quadrant of the intersection of Olive 
Boulevard and Woods Mill Road. 

 
Summary 

CEDC, Inc. on behalf of First & Main, LLC has submitted a request for a Site 
Development Plan, Landscape Plan, Lighting Plan, Architectural Elevations and an 
Architect’s Statement of Design for the construction of a new single story, 622 square 

foot Starbucks located on a 0.31 acre tract in the southwest quadrant of the 
intersection of Olive Boulevard and Woods Mill Road. The proposed restaurant will offer 

drive-thru and walk-up service only; no indoor seating for customers is proposed. A 
200 square foot patio is located adjacent to the walk-up order window on the western 
end of the building. 

 
The project was reviewed by the Architectural Review Board (ARB) on December 10th, 
2015. A motion to forward the submittal to the Planning Commission with a 

recommendation for approval with recommendations passed by a vote of 4-0.  

At the March 14, 2016 Planning Commission meeting, a motion to approve the site 

development plan passed by a vote of 6-3 with the conditions of adding a pedestrian 
crosswalk on the north side of the building and adding a bike rack to the site. Both of 
these conditions have been incorporated into the Site Development Plan submitted for 

the consideration of the Planning and Public Works Committee. Prior to the vote, 
significant discussion regarding the site accesses, pedestrian and vehicular circulation, 
and the adequacy of the provided drive-thru stacking spaces occurred.  
  

Attached please find a copy of the Site Development Plan packet.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Jessica Henry, AICP 
Project Planner 

 
cc:       Aimee Nassif, Planning and Development Services Director 

Attachments: Site Development Plan Packet 
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